

April 10, 2024

Dear Falun Dafa Community:

As we approach the 32nd anniversary of Falun Dafa Day on May 13th, I extend my warmest wishes and congratulations on behalf of Town of LaSalle Council.

This occasion holds significant importance for the Falun Dafa community, marking a celebration of the core principles of truthfulness, compassion, and forbearance that embody your practice. It is also an opportunity for us to acknowledge and appreciate the invaluable contributions that Falun Dafa practitioners have made to our community.

We take pride in standing alongside the Falun Dafa community in recognizing and honoring this special day. Your commitment to these principles enriches the fabric of our society and inspires us all to strive for greater harmony and understanding.

As you gather to commemorate Falun Dafa Day, may this celebration be filled with joy, reflection, and a reaffirmation of your dedication to these guiding principles. Please accept our sincere congratulations and best wishes for a successful and meaningful observance.

Sincerely,

Mayor Crystal Meloche

Town of LaSalle

:tcm

